INSERT ORGANZIATION’S LETTERHEAD
DATE

The Honorable Susan Rubio
California State Senate
1021 O Street, Suite 8710
Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: Support Letter for SB 841 (Rubio) The Keep Safe Spaces Safe Act

Dear Senator Rubio, 

On behalf of [insert organization], we are proud to support your Senate Bill 841.

SB 841, also known as The Keep Safe Spaces Safe Act, will protect domestic violence shelters and other safe spaces that help vulnerable individuals heal and recover from abuse so that the people who need to access these locations do not need to fear the trauma of unwarranted immigration enforcement. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Federal policy has traditionally designated domestic violence shelters, homeless shelters, rape crisis centers, family justice centers, and human trafficking service providers as locations protected from immigration and customs enforcement. However, this longstanding policy was rescinded in January under the current presidential administration – and since then, these locations have reported a chilling effect and significant anxiety over this policy change. Immigrant survivors of domestic violence already face many barriers to accessing support, and after the recent policy change, they may be even less likely to seek assistance due to the fear of detention and deportation. In addition, immigration status and the threat of deportation can be used as a tool of coercive control by perpetrators of domestic violence and sexual assault, through threats of reporting survivors’ immigration statuses to the United States Immigration and Customs Enforcement agency (ICE). This fear of ICE can have a significant effect in reducing the willingness of survivors to seek help. In a 2019 survey of domestic violence service providers, more than half reported working with survivors who withdrew civil or criminal legal cases against their abusers because of fear of immigration-related consequences. 

It is clear that in the absence of compassionate federal policy, the state must take action to ensure domestic violence shelters and similar locations are seen as safe spaces for the vulnerable people who need their services. SB 841 will insulate domestic violence shelters, homeless shelters, rape crisis centers, family justice centers, and human trafficking service providers from unwarranted immigration enforcement by requiring employees at these locations to refuse access to the nonpublic areas of these locations for “immigration enforcement activity,” as defined, unless valid identification, a written statement of purpose, and a valid judicial warrant or court order is presented.

By making these changes to state law, SB 841 will help victims of domestic violence and other abuse know that there is a safe space where they can be protected from their abusers.

For these reasons, [insert organization] is proud to support this important measure.

Sincerely, 




